Tel: 031-3625835 Fax: 031-3058883

Email- ajappie@judiciary.org.za

Fax to email: 0866416501



Judges' Chambers High Court Private Bag X54314 Durban 4000

REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA KWAZULU-NATAL HIGH COURTS

THE HONOURABLE JUDGE PRESIDENT MR JUSTICE A.N. JAPPIE

21 September 2021

Advocate B. Skinner SC Chairman, Society of Advocates, Kzn (Dbn)

Advocate H. Gani SC Chairman, Society of Advocates, Kzn (Pmb)

Ms P. Mfusi Legal Practice Council

Dear All,

RE: RENOVATIONS OF THE HIGH COURT DURBAN

The contract for the renovations at the High Court, Durban has been awarded and it is anticipated that work will commence early next year. It is due to this reason that the entire High Court, Durban will temporarily be accommodated at the Magistrate Court, Durban during December 2021/January 2022 recess period.

Directional signage will be on the exterior and interior of the of the Magistrates Court building to direct all Practitioners and members of the public to the High Court, Durban.

It is anticipated that all services currently being offered at the High Court, Durban will resume at the decanting site (Magistrates Court, Durban) with effect from 17 January 2022.

Yours sincerely

Judge President

A N Jappie

KwaZulu-Natal High Court